



## Cabinet agenda

Date: Tuesday 30 March 2021

Time: 10.00 am

Venue: Via MS Teams

### Membership:

M Tett (Leader), A Macpherson (Cabinet Member Adult Social Care) (Deputy Leader), K Wood (Cabinet Member Resources) (Deputy Leader), S Bowles (Cabinet Member Town Centre Regeneration), B Chapple OBE (Cabinet Member Environment and Climate Change), J Chilver (Cabinet Member Property & Assets), A Cranmer (Cabinet Member Education and Skills), I Darby (Cabinet Member Housing & Homelessness), T Green (Cabinet Member Youth Provision), C Harriss (Cabinet Member Sports and Leisure), P Hogan (Cabinet Member Culture), D Martin (Cabinet Member Logistics), N Naylor (Cabinet Member Transport), M Shaw (Cabinet Member Children's Services), W Whyte (Cabinet Member Planning and Enforcement), G Williams (Cabinet Member Communities & Public Health) and F Wilson (Cabinet Member Regulatory Services)

### Webcasting notice

Please note: this meeting may be filmed for live or subsequent broadcast via the council's website. At the start of the meeting the chairman will confirm if all or part of the meeting is being filmed.

You should be aware that the council is a data controller under the Data Protection Act. Data collected during this webcast will be retained in accordance with the council's published policy.

Therefore by entering the meeting room, you are consenting to being filmed and to the possible use of those images and sound recordings for webcasting and/or training purposes. If members of the public do not wish to have their image captured they should ask the committee clerk, who will advise where to sit.

If you have any queries regarding this, please contact the monitoring officer at [monitoringofficer@buckinghamshire.gov.uk](mailto:monitoringofficer@buckinghamshire.gov.uk).

Agenda Item	Page No
1 <b>Apologies</b>	
2 <b>Minutes</b> To approve as a correct record the Minutes of the meeting held on 18 March 2021.	<b>To Follow</b>
3 <b>Declarations of interest</b>	
4 <b>Hot Topics</b>	
5 <b>Question Time</b> The following question has been received and will either be responded to during the meeting or a written response will be included in the minutes:	
<p><b>1. Question from Councillor Robin Stuchbury to the Leader</b></p> <p>Could Cabinet inform me as to the current position of the Cambridge to Oxford Arc proposals and specifically (following the announcement on 18 March 2021 by the Transport Secretary that the expressway project had been cancelled) will full Council be given an indicative vote on the remaining issues, i.e. on the environmental challenge and threat from the Cambridge to Oxford arc, and on how the unsustainable and extensive development in Buckinghamshire – with no highway infrastructure – will be managed without leaving the Council open to financial challenge?</p>	
6 <b>Forward Plan (28 Day Notice)</b>	<b>5 - 14</b>
7 <b>Home to School Transport Policy including the associated Post-16 Transport Policy Statement Review and Consultation - Outcome</b>	<b>15 - 154</b>
8 <b>Vale Retail Park – Capital Works and New Lease</b>	<b>155 - 160</b>
9 <b>Support to provider market as a result of Covid 19</b>	<b>161 - 164</b>
10 <b>Exclusion of the public (if required)</b> To resolve that under Section 100(A)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item(s) of business on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in Part I of Schedule 12A of the Act.	
<p>Paragraph 3     Information relating to the financial or business affairs of a particular person (including the authority holding information)</p>	

- |           |   |                  |
|-----------|---|------------------|
| <b>11</b> | <b>Vale Retail Park - Capital Works and New Lease - Confidential Appendices</b>   | <b>165 - 180</b> |
| <b>12</b> | <b>Support to provider market as a result of Covid 19 - Confidential appendix</b> | <b>To Follow</b> |
| <b>13</b> | <b>Date of next meeting</b><br>10am, Tuesday 27 April 2021                        |                  |

If you would like to attend a meeting, but need extra help to do so, for example because of a disability, please contact us as early as possible, so that we can try to put the right support in place.

For further information please contact: Craig Saunders on 01296 585043, email [democracy@buckinghamshire.gov.uk](mailto:democracy@buckinghamshire.gov.uk).